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Principal’s Message

Well it is almost the end of the year and we are still running hard trying to get everything complete. It isn’t just getting things finished off
properly from this year, but also working on next year with timetables, class lists etc. (and writing newsletter items).

We have also had a range of end of year activities for the students. Today there are quite a large number of well-behaved students going
to Jamberoo for a fun day to reward them for their outstanding behaviour. It is great to see them getting on to the buses and heading
out for a day of fun with their friends and the teaching staff. | hope we have some photos up on Facebook soon to document their day.

Another event we have held recently was our annual prize giving night Wednesday this week. Thank you to the many families who came
to see their students receive their various awards. It was a very well run evening and the students and staff all played their part in making
it run like a well-oiled machine. On the evening we celebrate students for their academic success, their outstanding attendance, their
sporting prowess and their civic and community endeavours. It was great to see such a mix of students and again congratulations to them
on their well-deserved recognition.

With the end of the year coming students will be issued their final reports on Monday afternoon. If they are absent they can collect them
from their Year Adviser over the next 2 days, as Wednesday is the final day for student attendance.

If you hadn’t heard | have been appointed as Principal of Warilla High, and officially take up the post at the start of next year. | am excited,
thrilled and a little bit numb, but look forward to our ongoing journey with you and your students. With the year ending | take this
opportunity to wish all of our families a very restful, holy and enjoyable Christmas with family and friends and look forward to seeing our
students back next year, most of the significantly taller than when they left.

With kind regards,
Ms Brook,
Principal


mailto:warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh
http://warilla-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/

Issue 2 — Term 4 — Week 10 16 December 2019

Deputies Report

With the end of the school year in sight, | find that this report will actually focus on new beginnings and a fond farewell.

The Deputies at Warilla High School would like the opportunity to publicly acknowledge and offer our congratulations to Michelle Brook
on her promotion to the position of Principal at our school.

Michelle’s appointment was ratified after a rigorous merit selection process and is testimony to her 37 years of dedication to public
education. Michelle can also be considered to have broken through a ‘glass ceiling’ as her appointment heralds the first appointment of
a female Principal at Warilla High School. She is also a very proud First Nations’ woman and her appointment will enhance her standing
as a role model and advocate for ATSI community.

Michelle has played a strong role in the leadership team that determined the direction of the school during the time of our previous
principal, John Hambly, and the school community can expect a maintenance of the high standards set in regards to teaching, learning
and behaviour that have set the bench mark for schools in this area. With this being said, a new leader does bring fresh ideas and this is
essential for the continued evolution and improvement of any organisation and we look forward to 2020 with renewed optimism.

It is also important that in this report we acknowledge the work of our fellow Deputy Principal, Martin Ind, who has applied for and has
accepted a 12 month appointment at Batemans Bay High School. Martin has taken this appointment to be closer to family and as we
move towards the Christmas period, the importance of family for support and on-going happiness is firmly in our thoughts. Martin has
for the last two years led our Excellence for All portfolio and has built strong relationships with families and community members. His
dedication to the students of this school will be missed. We wish you, Martin, all the best for 2020 but also look forward to having you
‘back on board in 2021".

Finally, | would like to take the opportunity to wish all students and their families a Merry Christmas and a safe and prosperous new year.

Deputy Principals
Ms Luckman, Mr Hales and Mr Ind
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Week 1A
29/01/20 | School Starts for Years 7,11 and 12
30/01/20 | School Returns Years 8,9 and 10
Week 2B
03/01/20 .
07/02/20 Best Start Testing Year 7
04/02/20 | Core Skills Parent Information Night
06/02/20 | Swimming Carnival
Week 3A
10/02/20 | School Expo
14/02/20 | Core Skills Killalea Excursion
Week 4B
17/02/20 School Photos
18/02/20 )
SRC Leadership Camp
19/02/20
19/02/20 | School Photo Catch up
Week 5A
25/02/20 | Bushrangers Bay Drive Yr1l Marine

Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion

16 December 2019

IMPORTANT MESSAGES
LATE ARRIVAL — CHANGE OF PROCEDURES

Up until 9.15am go to the side window of the
Library between ‘A’ block and the Library block.
One of the Office Staff will record your
information and give you a late slip to get into
class. After 9.15am report to the front office.
Arriving late 3 times without a note from

parent/guardian will result in parents being

contacted by the school and consequences will
apply.

UPDATING STUDENT DETAILS

If you change your address, phone number,
including mobile number, or other contact details
could you please let the school know as soon as
possible?

PRIVATE PERSONAL PROPERTY

Personal property which is brought to school is
the sole responsibility of the individual. The
school is not insured to cover loss or damage.

PARKING IN SCHOOL ZONES

Heavy fines are imposed for illegal dropping off
or picking up students in school zone hours.

The school car park is for staff parking only and is
not to be used for dropping off or picking up
students.

RIDING A BIKE TO SCHOOL

Students who ride a bike to school are required
by law to wear a helmet.

STUDENT ABSENCES

Students must bring a note to explain their
absences. A green ‘Absence Book’ is available
from the front office. Unexplained absences will
appear on the student’s report.
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Year 7

What a great end to a successful first year in high school!

After completing the first four terms of their high school career, a feeling of excitement is emanating from all of the students. Whether
they are excited about the upcoming five week holidays, excited about the award they may have received at the recent presentation
night or Celebrating Success Assembly, or simply excited that they have survived Year 7 is anyone's guess.

I am proud to have seen the students grow, mature and succeed in high school life and wish them the very best in their Year 8 adventures.
Many classes will be different next year, providing an opportunity for the students to make new friends and face new challenges with
their new elective classes.

Wishing all the students and their families a happy and safe holiday season and a very Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. | look
forward to catching up with everyone in the New Year.

Best Wishes,
Nathan Ralston-Bryce
Year 7 Advisor

Year 8

Year 8 have had a busy term and it's been wonderful to see students continually apply themselves in the classroom and develop their
personal skills. Students have had the opportunity to participate in the Christmas Stalls and the Wellbeing Day, and it was fantastic seeing
students actively participate and enjoy themselves on these days.

The student achievements this semester were acknowledged during the Year 8 Merit assembly. An abundant number of students received
E.R.I.C; Outstanding attendance; Uniform; and Year Adviser awards. Once again | would like to congratulate these students, and I’'m
looking forward to celebrating their achievements next year.

After the holiday's students will begin Year 9, including two electives which will provide students with an educational opportunity to learn
and acquire knowledge and develop skills which may possibly assist in paving a pathway to future employment. | wish you all a happy
Christmas and a safe and enjoyable holiday break, and | look forward to seeing you all back next year in Year 9.

Loretta Ratajkoski
Year 8 Advisor

Year 9

The first year of double digits is upon us! | can’t believe Yr 9 is completed. Reflecting back over the past three years has left me wondering
where did the time go?

We have had some incredible moments and | am so privileged to have been a witness to
many achievements of excellence.

Next year will be a big year of decision making surrounding the study choices for your future
endeavours. | encourage all students to seek advice from the Careers
Advisor as well as their classroom teachers, Year Advisor and their
parents / guardians to communicate their passions, ambitions and
ideas in order to choose an appropriate pathway to achieve their goals.

Over the holiday break, | advise all students to access the ‘Life launcher’
website and complete the Personality Quiz which will assist them to
match with possible careers.

https://www.lifelauncher.nsw.gov.au/quizzes/personality
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| wish you all and your families a safe and Merry Christmas. Make sure that you make safe decisions
over the break and enjoy your time with family and friends.

| look forward to seeing you all back at school next year, Thursday 30" January 2020.

Mrs Lambert

Year 9 Advisor

Year 11

It has been a busy year for our students this year as they have undertaken their preliminary HSC studies and embarked on the beginning
of their final year at Warilla High School.

Students have participated in a crossroads camp, ski trip, Great Barrier Reef snorkelling expedition and many subject specific excursions
and field trips. We have seen some great successes in the sporting arenas and academic forums with many students receiving awards on
our presentation night. Others have stepped up to embrace leadership roles and have taken an active pursuit of wellbeing initiatives to
support each other during what has at times been a difficult year emotionally.

The end of the year sees our students completing the first components of their HSC coursework, with many of their first assessment tasks
already submitted. Unfortunately, there have been some N warnings come through for a few students who have not completed these. It
is imperative that all students clear these if they plan to continue on with their HSC.

Hopefully everyone can take some time to relax and enjoy themselves over the holidays. Please stay safe, look out for each other and
take the time to rejuvenate before we head into the final three terms of the HSC.

Terese Woollett.
Year 11
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Forehore Centre

Students of the Foreshore Centre spent 3 days away on camp at The Tops Conference Centre Stanwell Park. During this time students
were challenged on activities such as: High Ropes course, Vertical climbing courses, Kart racing, Archery, Survivor challenges, and a 15m

giant swing.

Students were facing fears and accomplishing goals with the support of their peers. Over the camp friendships were made and

strengthened, students made great memories and were full of excitement and smiles.

James Gosharevski
Foreshore Centre Teacher

Page 6
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Umburra News
We have finished the year on a high with our Indigenous students.

WHS was lucky to have 6 students nominated and successful in their chosen categories for the 2019 Inspire Succeed Excel Aboriginal
Education Excellence Awards. Thomas Nicholls Year 11 — Leadership, Citizenship and Community Service, Rhiannon Tungai Year 11,
Rosemary Boyland Year 12 and Bindi O’Hara Year 9 — Sporting Excellence, Maddison Mclnnes Year 12 — Literacy and Tyson Schillert Year
10 — Attendance.

Congratulations to these students!!

A group of boys completed the cultural program run by Southern Youth and Family Services under the guidance of Uncle Richard and
Aunty Jodie. They performed all they learnt in an end of year graduation on Wednesday 4" December.

Monday 2" December we held our Koori Awards day here at school recognising the success of all our students. The focus of the awards
is 80% and above attendance. We also acknowledged high academic and sporting achievements. Thanks to our families who came at
celebrated with us.

Past year 12 students Quiarnii Russell and Carrie Mcintyre were acknowledged at the St George lllawarra Dragons School to Work
Program ceremony on Friday 6™ December.

A huge congratulations to all these students. Wishing all our families and community a safe, happy and healthy Christmas. We look
forward to working with all our students and continuing these success’s into the New Year.

Mrs Simon

Library News

I would like to thank all the staff and students of Warilla High School for making my year as Teacher Librarian such a memorable one.
I hope | have had a positive impact on the Library and its transformation into an innovative learning hub.

It’s been fantastic to see so many kids utilising and enjoying the new space and many teachers using the Library spaces and resources
with their classes.

Students and staff can access the Oliver library catalogue and Wheelers ebooks via the portal over the holidays.
I would like to wish everyone a wonderful Christmas and New Year. Happy reading!

Mrs Harrison
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careers [«osiaEe

COMMUNICATION
www.warillahighcareers.com
E1 Warilla High School Careers
Sharna Dawson sharna.kyle@det.nsw.edu.au

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY FOR 2020

Term 1 Week 2 Year 12 Discovery Day @ UOW 2020
Term 2 lllawarra Schools Careers Expo- Year 10
RECAP of 2019

For those who don’t know, Tracy Hicks took a 12 month position as Careers Advisor at Kiama High School and | have stepped into

Tracy’s full time role for the 12 months. Luckily she trained me well and things can run as normal until she returns!

Year 12 Careers in 2019!

Year 12s started the Year at Discovery Day, and this started to give them

concrete ideas about the direction they were taking.

They started the UAC process early this year and starting conversations
about Early Admission.

Some already had 3 weeks at the uni, completing Summer Master Class
during their uni break, or starting UPP during the year where they
attended uni weekly to meet up with their mentors and attend lectures.
Many completed work experience, work placement through VET and a
lot left during the year to move onto employment or different training

organisations.

Some completed school based traineeships and apprenticeships- Gema Hardy, Lewis Guernier, Harley Nizza , Travis Robinson, Rhiannon
Martin and Ryan Warne all completed over 100 days on the job and received qualifications to further them in the employment sector.
Gema Hardy was also nominated as SBAT of the Year by her employer and the school and nominated for the State Training Services

Awards as well.
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Excellence in Vet Awards night through Workplace Learning lllawarra saw Carly Binstadt

receive two awards , winning two categories- Retail Services Student of the Year and Business

Services Student of the Year. Carly was also nominated by the school and

Ms Ruse. Carly also leaves Year 12 as the highest qualified student. Since Year 10 Carly has

gained qualifications in: Retail Baking, Retail Services, Business Services, Hospitality and

Floristry.

Good luck Year 12s with your upcoming
courses, and remember you’re not stuck in
something for life, just choose something to
start your career- the world of work is ever
changing so keep your eye out for

amazing new courses coming up! | will miss the
endless chats and laughs ( some tears) with
those who hung with me in my room, and wish

you all the best in whatever you choose to do.

Year 11s Careers in 2019

Many Year 11s began their
EVET courses in February
and completing their work
placements to gain industry
experience along with a
qualification. Many
completed their course this
year while others are
continuing their course into
next year. Some picking up
one year courses in 2020 in
addition to completing their
HSC. It’s not all about the
HSC though as many chose

to exit in Year 11 this year.

16 December 2019

Many left for apprenticeships that they gained through work experience or

work placement, many started their course already at TAFE or another private

provider. Many have a lot of exploring to go through work experience and

Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion
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some haven’t even started. | look forward to helping you all in 2020. Congrats goes out to Lachlan Briffa who attended a Fit for Work

Program with the PCYC which gave him some qualifications and skills to enter the workforce.

lllawarra Mowing Boys finished up this year due to my workload increasing. | was extremely proud of the boys, Aiden Sims, Hayden Kelly
and Ben Santiago and what we were able to achieve. Students from the Foreshore Centre may start this again in 2020 and Lake Illawarra
High will also do this work for our community. We appreciate all of the community support and donations. Special thanks to Carmel Faull

from The Flagstaff Group who was a huge supporter and fed the boys to keep them going. Thanks for your support and friendship.

SBATS for 2019

Paige pictured left is one of our SBATS for Year 11, along with Angel
Atkins, Halle Warren and Leah Simpson. They are completing courses
outside of school as well as working 100 days on the job. Paige and
Angel are PEAK SBATS studying Education and Care Cert IV while Halle
is studying a Cert lll Business Services through Wollongong City Council

Library at Corrimal.

Exciting news for Year 11 student Jade Lees who has secured work experience at Taronga Zoo in May in 2020!!

Year 10s went to the lllawarra Schools Career Expo this year and were introduced to providers to get them thinking about future options.

A lot completed work experience this year which has helped them select subjects they want to be in for 2020.
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They had career lessons about the Senior School during
Term 2 which led up to the Subject Selection Expo at the
end of Term 2. Students had interviews when they selected

their subjects and also selected EVET courses for 2020.

Many in Year 10 were part of Reconnect where they
completed resumes and attended work experience to give

them a head start to their working careers.

A few left for full time employment and have been successful in gaining an apprenticeship. The ones who have gained these are the ones
who have put a lot of effort into searching, completing work experience and applying for jobs. Good luck to those who are leaving and

start their pathway in 2020.

Isabella left and Eli- May below were two of many Year 10s who completed work experience this year. Anthony below and Abbey

bottom left were two of also many who gained apprenticeships for 2020.

Some Year 10s completed a Yes TAFE Taster Program. We had 46 students over 4 campuses participate in these programs and many
chose to complete an EVET course as part of their studies in 2020. Below are the guys who participated in Welding at TAFE as part of their

program. Students self-nominated for this and TAFE gave them free training and a free lunch- bonus ©
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The majority of Year 10s continue to do the right thing on work experience
and out at courses . The more you become involved, the better your schooling
and opportunities can be.

See you in 2020 with more opportunities for you all!

Sharna ©
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Re: Persistent Lateness to school without explanation
During the school year, a growing number of students have been coming late to school, without a note from a parent or caregiver.

Warilla High School is required under the Education Act 2009, to record and report on all absences, be they whole day, or partial day
absences. This includes students that are only five (5) minutes late to school. Parents are responsible under the act to explain the
absences of their children from school via the Parent Portal, a note, a verbal notification in person, or on the telephone.

A justifiable explanation cannot be considered for incidents such as sleeping in, minding younger siblings or walking slowly to school.

Students persisting with arriving late to school without reason will be issued with an initial warning, then After School Detentions, and
then move through the school's Welfare and Discipline Policy. Lateness will be recorded as a partial absence, will be recorded as
‘Unexplained Partial Absence’ on the student’s report and official record of student attendance.

If you have any questions regarding your child’s whole day or part-time attendance patterns, please feel free to contact me at the school.

Yours sincerely,

J. Grace
Head Teacher Student Administration

Infectious Disease

| am writing to advise you that our school currently has a student who is receiving treatment for cancer. Currently, she/he is actively
involved in the school community in between having treatment and dealing with and recovering from the side effects.

As this student has a compromised immune system (which makes him/her more vulnerable to disease), it is important that you do not
send your child to school if he/she is unwell. For example, if your child has an infectious disease (such as measles, chickenpox, shingles or
diagnosed flu), he/she should stay at home until no longer contagious. For more information about how long an illness is contagious,
contact your GP or visit the NSW Health website at www.health.nsw.gov.au.

I would also appreciate it if you would notify me if your child has an infectious disease. This will allow me to assess the potential risk of
the disease and if necessary, to notify the student’s parents and medical team.

We appreciate your cooperation. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Yours sincerely,

Ms Brook
Principal

Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion Page 14


http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/

Issue 2 — Term 4 — Week 10 16 December 2019

CAPA News

Students have been working extremely hard this term in Drama, Music, Photography and Visual Arts. Many students have performed at

Formal Assembly, Graduation, Presentation Night and many more.

It was delightful to see an enthusiastic, hard working group of singers who were eager to entertain the masses at our WHS Christmas
Stalls by singing Christmas Carols. These students were joined by many an audience member, including guests to our school, family
members, other students and teachers who also joined in the spirit and fun of Christmas with their singing. Merry Christmas and have a

fantastic holiday! Ms Wilson

All the CAPA staff would like to thank all students that have participated in our subjects, extra-curricular and excursions. Looking

forward to working with all students next year.

Regards

Mrs Janine Neden

Relieving Head Teacher CAPA
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"Awesome morning for fishing, students from Thursday Fishing Sport are catching some big snapper, flatheads and slimeys. Huge thanks

to Joe from Shellharbour Fishing Charters"
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DISABILITY PROVISIONS HSC 2020

Disability provisions in the HSC are practical arrangements designed to help students who couldn't otherwise make a fair attempt to show
what they know in an exam room.

It is possible to apply to access disability provisions if your child has:

e For example - an ongoing medical conditions including diabetes, hearing loss, irritable bowel, persistent intense back pain,
scoliosis, arthritis

e Mental health concerns including, but not limited to anxiety or depression

e  Physical disability

e Autism, dyspraxia, dysgraphia, dyslexia

e Reading difficulties

e lllegible handwriting

The provisions granted are solely determined by how the student’s exam performance is affected.

NESA determines disability provisions for the Higher School Certificate examinations.

To apply for provisions, schools must submit an online application to NESA. This application tells us which provision/s a student is
requesting and includes recent evidence. Evidence may include medical reports, reading results, spelling results, writing samples and
teacher comments.

Applications generally close at the end of Term 1, 2020, however the staff at NESA are aware that it can be very difficult to secure medical
appointments for specialist doctors and other medical providers. NESA will consider late applications for newly diagnosed or occurring

situations that will affect exam performance eg newly diagnosed medical conditions or fractured limbs.

If you would like to find out more, please contact Ros Gaynor Learning and Support Teacher, 42963055
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WARILLA HIGH SCHOOL - UNIFORM POLICY

Warilla High School is a proud uniform wearing school. This is in accordance with the Department of
Education policy and supported by the whole schoal community — students {represented by Student
Representative Council), parents and families [represented by the FE&C), and staff.

Wearing school uniform presents a positive public image to the community of our school. School uniform

also fosters a safer school environment by enabling students to be easily identified. All students are
expected to wear full schaol uniform every day.

Years 7 - 10
Junior School
Uniform -
Boys & Girls

Boys

Girls

Plain* White Polo Shirt

Plain® White Polo Shirt

Plain* Navy Blue lacket ar Jumper

Plain® Nawvy Blue Jacket or lumper

Plain* Navy Trousers

Plain® MNavy Trousers

Flain* Nevy Mid-thigh Shorts

Plain* MNavy Mid-thigh Shorts or Skirt

School Tracksuit

Schoal Tracksuit

Years 11-12
Senior School
Uniform -
Boys & Girls

Boys

Girls

Sky Blue Schoal Button Up Shirt

Sky Blue School Button Up Shirt

Flain* Navy Blue lacket ar Jumper

Plain® Navy Blue Jacket or lumper

Senior Jersey

Senior Jersey

Flain* Nawy Mid-thigh Shorts or
Trousers

Plain* Navy Mid-thigh Shorts or
Trousers

School Checked Pleated Skirt

Schaool Tracksuit

School Tracksuit

PLEASE WOTE THE FOLLOWING:

s *PLAIN means WITHOUT patterns, stripes, slogans of ANY kind.

= & plain WHITE T-shirt may be worn underneath the normal white school polo shirt for Years 7-10 or the

blue senior shirt for Years 11 and 12, Shirts must be buttoned up at all times.
" |1 very coldfwet weather any jacket worn MUST BE PLAIN NAVY BLUE.

»Shoes: Predaminately white or black fully-enclozed sneakers or jogeers. Note: Light canvas ‘Raben’

shoes/ballet style shoes do not meet Workplace Health & Safety regulations.

" Leggings or tights are to be worn under skirts or shorts not on their own. Offending students will be

asked to report to the Deputy Principal where they will be given a skirt or shorts to wear on loan.

= Skirts and shorts must be of appropriate length ie: mid-thigh.

8 5kirts, shorts or pants must also be worn at a sociglly acceptabkle height at zll times so that there is no

gap between the shirt and skirt.

" lewellery is ta be kept to a minimum and be unobtrusive, including studded body piercing.

= School representative sport jumpers are only to be worm an sports day ie Thursday.

Physical Education and Sport Uniforms

Footwear Sports shoes or joggers must be worn.

Shirt The Warilla High School Sports Shirt rust be warn for PE and Sport.

Shorts The Warilla High School Rughby/Soceer Sports Shorts must be warn far PE and Spart.
Tracksuit The school tracksuit for both boys and girls.

Jleweallery Mo earrings (except studs), rings, bangles, necklaces or watches,

OMTHURSDAYS STUDENTS ARE FERMITTED TO WEAR THEIR PE UNIFORM ALL DAY.
IT MUST NOT BE WORN IN NORMAL CLASSROOM LESSONS ON ANY OTHER DAY,

20 September 2019
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WARILLA HIGH SCHOOL - UNIFORM PROCEDURES

i a student is unable to wear school unifarm they:
=  have a note from the Parent/Caregiver explaining tha reason
»  hand the note to their Roll Call teacher, who will record on Sentral and refer to Head
Teacher for a Uniform Slip
= produce uniform slip on reguest from teachers throughout the day
= heaware that if the correct shoes are not worn students will be unable to participate in
some practical activities {see below)

When a student has a note from home, Head Teacher:
= izsues Uniform Slip and notes incident on HT Uniform Tracking Sheet

When a student has no note, Head Teacher:
" jssues Uniform Slip end notes incident on HT Uniform Tracking Sheet
= counsels student regarding uniform
= rontacts parents on the 2nd incident in a term
®  an exclusion from school activities for 3 or more incidents in a term
= may issue 3 HT lunch detention

When a student is out of school uniform with ne Uniform Slip:
= the teacher will regquest student removes item of clothing immediately, if appropriate
= if 3 student refusas to follow instructions seek support of HT or send student with 3 note and
a responsible student to the Faculty HT
®  the Teacher/HT to record incident and follow up on Sentral

Lang term non-compliance will result in non-participation in extra-curriculzr and whole school
activities including but not limited to: Incursions, Year Excursions, Camps, Formals, Ski Trip, Other
nan-curriculum bazed activities eg. Sparting teams

If student is not in the correct footwear they will be unable to participats in activities in the
following areas: Science Laboratories, Industrial Arts, Food Technology and Textiles, Visual Arts

20 September 2019
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WARILLA HIGH SCHOOL - UNIFORM PROCEDURES
STAFF ROLES

Roll Call Teacher
= For students aut of schaal uniform, with or without 3 nate, record an Sentral.
» Refer to Head Teacher for issuing of a Uniform Slip.

Head Teacher for Roll Call

e |zsue Uniform Slip. Mote incident on Uniform Tracking Sheet. Check Sentral entry.

= HT caunsels student regarding school uniform.

» Contact Parent,/Caregiver on 2nd and 3rd occasions of issuing Uniform Slip. Record on Sentral.

= Head Teacher to use strategies such as detentions, HT Welfare referral, confiscation/replacement
of uniform as necessary. Head Teacher issuing detention is responsible for follow-up.

* Document interventions on Sentral.

# Refer to Deputy Principal if school uniform not improved after 2nd contact with parents.

Classroom Teacher/Playground Duty

= Query students out of schoaol uniform throughout the school day.

= If sble to provide Uniform Slip — sight the slip, check the date and allow the student to maove on.
e |f unable to produce Uniform Slip notify Head Teacher for Roll Call to issue/reissus Uniform Slip
and to recard on Sentral.

» Follow faculty based processes for practical classrooms.

= Check student summary on Sentral when arganising an excursion or incursion. Students with 3 or
more Uniform Slips in a term are unable to participate in activities representing the school both on
and off site.

Head Teacher Administration — Student Attendance {for late arrivals}
Follow Head Teacher for Roll Caif procedures
# lssue Uniform Slip. Note incident an HT Uniform Tracking Sheet. Check Sentral entry.

Senior Executive

» Student who arrive |late via the school office are to see the Deputy Principal who will follow Head
Teacher for Roll Call procedures.

* Organise face-to-face meeting or phone meeting student/parent and record on Sentral.

» Continue monitoring uniform compliance.

* Enact School Discipline Policy.

» Irmplement agreed school sanctions for non-campliance with uniform.

20 September 2019
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CAUTION

CYCLE SAFETY

We have had some reports of students riding bikes and scooters to school and not obeying road rules. Both Police and Council Rangers
have informed the school they are monitoring the situation. NSW cycling fines were increased on July 1, taking the penalty for not
wearing a helmet to $330; riding negligently, furiously or recklessly to $439; and failing to stop at a pedestrian crossing to $439. Please
bring this to the attention of your child.

Michlle Brook
Principal
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https://warillahs.wheelers.co/
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DOUBLE DELIGHT FOR ACTIVE KIDS

Thanks to the Active Kids vouches local kids are keeping active while their parents are keeping the cash.

| am so pleased to advise that from 01 July 2019 each school-enrolled child will now be able to access two $100 Active Kids vouchers per
year.

The money will help you pay registration costs for sport and recreation, so that your kid(s) can participate and stay active all year-round.
Families across the region keep telling me how much the Active Kids Vouchers help them manage the cost of living. Now with two Active
Kids $100 vouchers per school enrolled child, you can keep even more money in your back pocket while your kid(s) stay happy and
healthy.

Since the Active Kids program was launched in 2018, more than one million vouchers have been redeemed and more than $100 million
saved by NSW families.

It is a big win for NSW when more kids can participate in sport because of the Government’s drive to take down the barriers to expensive
registration costs.

Whether it is soccer, scouts, AFL, rugby, netball, golf or volleyball, you're sure to find an activity your kid(s) will love. Active Kids really is
making a difference to children’s participation in sport and active recreation in NSW.

From January — June there was an overall increase of 13 per cent in the number of Active Kids’ vouchers created, including a 17 per cent
rise in vouchers created for girls following an influx of registrations for dance, gymnastics, tennis and swimming Active Kids providers.
These are incredible results and demonstrate why the NSW Government is investing an additional $40 million this year to expand the

Active Kids program.”
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High Attendance Equals High Achievement

What is a justified reason for being absent from school?
Justified reasons for absences may include if the student:

e has an unavoidable medical or dental appointment (preferably, these should be made after school
e orduring holidays)

e isrequired to attend a recognised religious holiday

e isrequired to attend an exceptional or urgent family circumstance (such as attending a funeral)

e issick, or has an infectious disease.

Absences for reasons such as some of the following may not be justified.

e Shopping

e Sleepingin

e  Working around the house

e Minding younger siblings and other children

e  Minor family events such as birthdays

e  Haircuts.
It is important to realise that parents (including carers) may be prosecuted if children have recurring unjustified absences from school.

If you have any questions regarding student attendance, please contact the school.

Ms J. Grace
Head Teacher Student Administration

Online Uniform Store

Looking to purchase your child's school uniform online?

We now have a brand new 'Shop Now' button on our Facebook page, click it, and it will take you straight to our online store! No need to
get out of your chair!

Alternatively, you can visit our school website (www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au) -> Our School -> Uniform -> Online Store and this will

take you there.
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Make Online Payments (POP)

Is now possible for parents to make online payments to the school for amounts owing for students, via a secure payment page hosted by
Westpac. Payments can be made using either a Visa or MasterCard credit/debit card. The payment page is accessed from the front page
of the school's website by selecting S Make a payment

Items that can be paid include voluntary school contributions, subject contributions, excursions, sales to students and creative and
practical arts activities (these include band, drama and dance). There is also a category called “other”, this would cover items not covered
under the previous heading. ‘Other’ can be used to make complete payment of a school invoice.

When you access the S Make a payment you must enter:

e The student's name, and

e class and reference number OR
e The student's name, and

e Date of birth.

These details are entered each time you make a payment, as student information is not held within the payment system.

This is a secure payment system hosted by Westpac to ensure that your credit/debit card details are captured in a secure manner and
these details are not passed back to the school.

You have the ability to check and change any details of the payment before the payment is processed. Receipts can be emailed and/or
printed.

Details of the payments are passed daily to the school where they will be receipted against your child’s account. As a receipt has been
issued from the payment page a further receipt will not be issued by the school.

For any enquiries regarding the Online Payment process please contact the office staff on 02 4296 3055 or alternatively email;

warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au

Mrs C. Souter

School Administrative Manager

Warilla High School Bike Helmet Safety Policy

While riding a bicycle it is required by law to wear an (Australian Standard Approved) helmet securely fitted and fastened to your head.
Warilla High School has an obligation to enforce this law for the safety of their students when riding a bicycle to or from school.

Governed by Work Health & Safety, Duty of Care and NSW Law, Warilla High School cannot allow a student to ride a bicycle to or from
the school premises without a helmet.

Therefore, if a student arrives at school without wearing a helmet then the school will be required to secure that bicycle until that student
presents themselves with an approved safety helmet or the student’s parents come and retrieve the bike.
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Warilla High School
Keross Ave, Barrack Heights, NSW, 2528
PH: 02 4296 3055 | Fax: 02 4257 1825

warilla-h.school (@) det.nsw.edu.au

Web: https://warilla-h.schools.nsw.gov.au

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh

Sentral: https://web1l.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal
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